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NEWS RELEASE                      November 25, 2004 
 

POTENTIAL NEW GOLD ZONE ON PUKASKWA PROPERTY 
 
Windarra Minerals Ltd (“Windarra”) has received encouraging assay results from a recently completed 
prospecting program on the Pukaskwa Property.  The Pukaskwa Property is located within the Mishibishu 
greenstone belt approximately 60 kilometers west of Wawa, Ontario.  Windarra is earning a 100% interest in 
the 880 hectare (55 claim unit) Pukaskwa Property. 
 
The prospecting program was executed by Stares Prospecting Corp. of Thunder Bay, ON.  The program was 
comprised of 40 man days of prospecting with 69 samples being assayed for gold.  The program focused on 
evaluating the 8 kilometre strike length of the previously defined gold-bearing deformation zone.  Previous 
exploration in the late 1980’s had identified the gold-bearing Champagne Vein and West Aardvark occurrence.  
Five samples of the Champagne vein, taken during the October program, returned values between <5 ppb to 
0.44 ounces gold per ton. 
 
The prospectors discovered a new gold occurrence 5 kilometres from the Champagne vein and 0.5 kilometres 
southwest of the West Aardvark occurrence.  The new occurrence is hosted within angular quartz vein blocks 
from 0.5-0.7 metres square.  The showing sits on the north flank of a large soil anomaly outlined by previous 
work programs.  The four samples of the visible gold bearing quartz blocks assayed between 12.2 and 62.0 
ounces gold per ton.  Another assay of the four samples using the reject portion of the samples returned grades 
between 14.54 and 39.20 ounces gold per ton.  The angular nature of the quartz boulders and shallow 
overburden indicate the boulders have not traveled far from source. 
 
The prospecting samples from other parts of the properties assayed <5 to 620 ppb gold.  All samples were sent 
to Accurassay Laboratories (ISO Certified) (www.accurassary.com) of Thunder Bay, ON.  The gold values 
were determined by fire assay of a 30 gram sample with an atomic absorption finish. 
 
Windarra is presently planning for additional exploration to assess the economic potential of the new gold 
showing and the rest of the property.  The onset of winter conditions has precluded additional prospecting this 
year.  Windarra is planning a spring program to further evaluate the new “high grade” gold showing.  
 
This press release and the available technical data has been reviewed and approved by J. Garry Clark, P. Geo 
(ON) , a Qualified Person. 
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